
 

 

Final comments on October 13, 2016 Planning Commission agenda 

items, received October 12-13 

 

Item 1, Telecommunications Facilities 

 

From: Erica Garrison [mailto:Erica.Garrison@wallerlaw.com]  

Sent: Thursday, October 13, 2016 12:29 PM 

To: Planning Commissioners; Sloan, Doug (Planning); Logan, Carrie (Planning); O'Connell, Freddie 

(Council Member) 

Subject: BL 2016-415 Letter to Metro Planning Commissioners - T-Mobile 

 

Attached hereto is a letter submitted on behalf of our client, T-Mobile. We will bring hard copies for 

distribution at the meeting as well. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Erica Garrison  

 

(attachment follows) 
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Erica K. Garrison 
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615.244.6380 main 
615.244.6804 fax 
wallerlaw.com  

HAND DELIVERED 

Metropolitan Nashville/Davidson County Planning Department 
800 Second Avenue South 
Nashville, TN 37219 

Re: BL 2016-415 

Dear Planning Commissioners: 

On behalf of our client, T-Mobile, we are writing to express our continued concerns with 
BL 2016-415, Item 1 on your agenda. This new telecommunications zoning bill presents serious 
concerns to the Industry and will, in our opinion, slow down the deployment of our infrastructure 
which will impact the services provided to our wireless customers. Being a smart 5 G City is, as 
we understand it, a goal for the City of Nashville, and we firmly believe that this bill will impede 
the progress we make towards that goal. 

We sincerely thank the Planning Staff and the City for meeting with us to review our 
concerns and we believe the revisions, which the Planning Staff have made to the original bill, 
go a long way to making this a better, more appropriately scaled zoning bill. Nevertheless, we 
believe there are additional common sense revisions that can and should be made to the bill. 
Specifically, there are revisions that will make it consistent with state and federal law restrictions 
on what a zoning ordinance can restrict, as it relates to wireless towers. Moreover, there are also 
revisions that can be made to allow companies like T-Mobile to quickly deploy their small cell 
networks while not substantially inhibiting the City from preventing additional visual clutter and 
obstructions in the right of way. We believe this bill should continue to be reviewed and we hope 
that the Councilman, the City, and this Commission will continue to listen to our concerns and 
will commit to continuing to work with us to try to develop the best legislation possible to 
address the concerns with the ROW, while still putting policies in place that further our ability to 
become a "SMART" city. 

The City's authority to zone is subject to state law and is restricted by the same. T.C.A. 
13-24-305 provides some relatively explicit restrictions on what the zoning regulations can and 
cannot restrict. T.C.A. 13-24-305 says, 

In regulating the placement of wireless telecommunications support structures, an 
authority may not: 
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(1) Regulate the placement of an antenna or related equipment for an existing 
wireless telecommunications support structure; provided, however, that if the 
placement of an antenna on an existing wireless telecommunications support 
structure requires an extension, such placement may be regulated, if such 
extension would require the wireless telecommunications support structure to 
have lighting or if such extension exceeds the height limitation of the authority. If 
a co-location occurs, such co-location may not be considered an expansion, and 
the appropriate authority may not impose additional costs or operating restrictions 
on the applicant for such co-location, unless such support structure is owned by 
the authority; 

(2) Require the applicant to provide any sort of justification for radio 
frequency need; or 

(3) Act to prohibit or have the effect of prohibiting the provision of personal 
wireless services. 

While there is little case law or regulatory guidance in the state concerning the 
interpretation of this provision, we believe the language in subsection (3) is relatively broad and 
clear, and will be construed against the City. To put it simply, we are concerned that the bill, as a 
whole, could have the effect of prohibiting the provision of personal wireless services in the 
City. Consequently, we think that the bill and its impact on the provision of wireless services, 
deserves additional attention and thought. 

Additionally, we would specifically like to direct your attention to several important 
technical concerns with the bill, which we believe could be easily resolved, and which are, in our 
opinion worth considering: 

(1) 	Small cell deployment is absolutely necessary to ensure a "SMART" city. 
Consequently, small cell infrastructure should be a permitted use in all districts. 
Generally speaking, the revisions to the current legislation have certainly helped to make 
small cell deployment on existing structures easier. Nevertheless, we believe that 
additional revisions could be made to further facilitate this deployment while reasonably 
protecting the ROW. Specifically, we believe that Section 3 of the Ordinance, (C)(5)(a) 
should be further revised to indicate that any eligible structure, regardless of whether it 
has a wireless facility on it, that is already located within the sidewalk can be used by 
wireless providers for small cell deployment and would not need to be relocated. 
Likewise, we would suggest that any alternative structure in the sidewalk, which can be 
used for small cell deployment, should be allowed to remain in the sidewalk and should 
not trigger the requirements in the legislation. 
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(2) 	Section 3 of the bill should be further revised to ensure the siting requirements for 
small cells are similar to collocations, ensuring that the siting requirements are much less 
arduous than they would be for other towers. 

(3) 	Section 3 of the Ordinance, (C)(5) should be revised as follows to encourage the 
timely deployment of small cell technology: 

a. Extend the number of days that a COW can be used. We believe 
that COWs should be able to be used for up to 30 days at a 
minimum. We think that there are strong safety and public 
policy justifications for this argument. COWs are only used 
when absolutely necessary and the provision of additional 
services, in an area that does not have an appropriate level of 
coverage due to a heavy increase in the usage or population, 
should be encouraged and allowed. 

b. Reduce the distance limitations in subpart (b) below 500 feet to 
ensure that small cell technology can properly work given the 
topography and terrain of the city. 

c. Increase the height limitation in subpart (d) to 50 feet high 
because the 30 foot height limitation will thwart collocation 
efforts. 

d. Revise the requirement in subpart (b) which requires most 
telecommunications facilities to go below ground. This is 
inflexible and technically not feasible for all equipment to go 
underground. 

(4) 	The definitions in the bill, including the definitions for base station and eligible 
facility requests, should be revised to be consistent with the definitions used in federal 
law, avoiding unnecessary confusion and conflicts. 

All in all, the bill has improved and we thank the Planning Staff and the Mayor's Office 
for working with us to revise the current language. Nevertheless, we believe that further 
communication is necessary prior to second reading to ensure that the final bill achieves the 
City's goal of preserving the ROW, while still facilitating the movement to a 5G SMART City. 
This is a highly technical field that is rapidly changing, and we firmly believe that by engaging 
the industry, and listening to our concerns, in an effort to understand how the bill will impact the 
deployment of wireless technology, the bill can be improved and modified to ensure that both of 
these goals are achieved. 
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We look forward to continued dialogue and working with the City to revise and finalize 
this legislation. 

Sincerely, 

Erica K. Garrison 

4823-5262-4186.2 



 

 

 

(Three more letters follow) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

























 

Item 2, Proposed USD Expansion of Services 

 

From: Debbie Massey [mailto:debbie@madisonrivergatechamber.com]  

Sent: Thursday, October 13, 2016 11:28 AM 

To: Sloan, Doug (Planning) 

Subject: USD for Madison Districts #3,7,8,9,10 

 

On Behalf of the Chamber, I would like to express my concerns about adding USD services to 

more of 37115 and the small businesses and residents that it will affect.   The extra taxes are 

one concern, minimal or not, Small Businesses and some folks live paycheck to paycheck and 

even though you don’t consider $200 -$400 a year a burden, it may very well be.  Our property 

owners will just pass the burden along to the renters, so they will be affected as well.  We have 

only $60,000 AMI – Our seniors are struggling with upkeep of the home and that money should 

stay with them. 

 

We do not need more government in our lives.  We are now going to have to take garbage to 

the curb – As I said before, Madison has many of seniors just barely able to keep their home, 

barely able to stay independent.  They have private garbage collectors they have had for years, 

that come to the door for service or will take off something extra for them if need be.  You can’t 

replace that kind of Loyalty, either way.  The elderly cannot walk their trash bins to the curb 

either.   I keep hearing the Council lady Van Reece say she is trying to protect J. E. McMurtry’s 

interest and help him in the hiring process of Metro – He is not the only private contractor that 

will be losing business nor should she pull favors – this country was founded on small business, 

most without government help and if the government could stay out of the way, small business 

can thrive.  

 

The Mayor is already thankfully dedicated to connecting sidewalks- Street lights – who knows if 

and when we will get them. 

 

This also opens us up to Public Housing and Liquor stores – none of which Madison needs any 

of.  Please consider this in your decision – not everyone is for this USD addition. . 

 

Thank you for your time, Debbie 



    

   

Debbie Massey, Executive Director  

Madison-Rivergate Area Chamber of Commerce  

301 Madison Street. P.O. Box 97  

Madison, TN 37115  

Phone: 615-865-5400. Fax: 615-865-0448  

Cell:  615-406-9471  

president@madisonrivergatechamber.com  

www.madisonrivergatechamber.com  
Celebrating 63 years.  

 

From: Darlene Foster [mailto:darlenefoster1@gmail.com]  

Sent: Thursday, October 13, 2016 8:30 AM 

To: Planning Commissioners 

Subject: GSD vs. USD 

 

Planning Commission Members: 
 
I am a property owner / resident in district 8 of Madison.  I want to go on record as being 
 vehemently opposed to annexing Madison (or at least this part) to be included in the Urban Services District. 
 
I didn’t even know this was going before the council, until someone sent me an article after it had happened…and I 
am not alone in not knowing about this.  Affected property owners were NOT adequately notified. 
 
Had this been any other matter affecting our property (zoning, overlay, etc.) property owners would have received a 
letter.  But this was apparently only discussed with a very small portion of the area's residents.   
 
I strongly feel this is an important enough matter that we should be allowed to vote on it rather than it being left up to 
the council.  This is a big deal that affects people’s homes, finances, and daily lives as well as affecting local small 
businesses.  It’s not right to sneak in a change like this without 100% notification.  We should ALL be allowed to have 
a voice! 
 
Today I saw (on Facebook, seen by accident) that there is an upcoming meeting about this for district 9.  But that’s 
not my district and I have dental work scheduled that day anyway.  So, I just want to make it very clear that i DO 
already understand the differences between GSD and USD and am against the proposal!    
 
I also want to say that the Tennessean states that most of us are already spending approx $324 on trash pick 
up.  This is not true for me.  I currently only spend $204 per year.  And more importantly, I can stop paying that at any 
time I choose and haul off the trash myself.   And I have seriously considered doing that as I’ve been trying to reduce 
my expenses.  A single person doesn’t always generate a lot of trash.  I want to keep my freedom to make my own 
choices about who I hire or whether I hire anyone at all!  I DO NOT want USD!   
 
Sincerely, 
Darlene Foster 
216 Diane Drive 
Madison, TN 37115 
 
CC: Mayor's Office  
       Metro Council 

 

mailto:president@madisonrivergatechamber.com
http://www.madisonrivergatechamber.com/


From: Blake, Karen [mailto:kblake@bakerdonelson.com]  

Sent: Thursday, October 13, 2016 8:22 AM 

To: Planning Commissioners 

Subject: Please don't raise our taxes in the Urban Svcs District 

Importance: High 

 

I’m writing to ask you to OPPOSE the tax rate increase in the 

Urban Services District. 

With the increase in conventions (hotel/motel tax) and visitors 

to the city (sales tax), along with new buildings going up 

everywhere, surely the additional surge on the city should pay 

for itself (its clean up). 

 

Karen Blake 

231 Fifth Ave. N. #407 

Nashville, TN 37219 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Item 7, Glen Echo Subdivision Resub of Lot 25 

From: Gina [mailto:ginastand@gmail.com]  

Sent: Thursday, October 13, 2016 8:06 AM 

To: Sloan, Doug (Planning); Napier, Patrick (Planning) 

Subject: Case Number 2016S-171-001 

 

Dear Members of Planning Committee 

 

Re: Appeal Case Number 2016S-171-001 

1732 Glen Echo Road 

Map 117-15 Parcel 27 

Zoning Classification: R10 

Council District: 25 

 

I purchased my home on Hillmont because I appreciate the beauty and diversity of the Green Hill’s 

area.  I realize that we are living in a surge of growth as Nashville is experiencing one of the fastest 

growing communities in the nation.  I do not oppose growth and development.  I do however have 

concerns that we are not approaching this moment with mindfulness.  I think that if we continue tearing 

down old and replacing one home with 2, 4, or even 6 we will look back in 20 years and wonder how this 

could have happened to our beautiful community.   

 

That being said, one of my primary concerns is the density of the structures along Glen Echo.  In fact, the 

Staff report dated October 13, 2016 recognized that the proposed development “may be too intense for 

the site given the requirements for access along a collector street”.  I realized when purchasing my 

home that change was on the way.  I looked at the zoning map of plot lines that have been in place since 

the 1940’s. I purchased my home in good faith that some level of similar density would be 

maintained.  Density of R-10 zoning is described as low to medium.  There has been significant housing 

development in this area in recent years however, the planned subdivision of this property into 3 lots for 

the development of 6 homes will most certainly escalate the density along Glen Echo to a level greater 

than “medium”; especially when compared to older existing housing structures or more recently 

constructed as part of the development in the area. 

 

I encourage you to demonstrate that we can have growth without destroying the charm that makes this 

community unique. 

mailto:ginastand@gmail.com


 

Please know that I am very opposed to any development on Glen Echo that takes a single family home 

and creates a mini subdivision out of it.  This is a precedent that would allow for developers to do the 

same on the remaining areas of Glen Echo.   

 

I strongly oppose this measure.  I think that the Nashville Metro would be well suited to present to its 

constituents a long term development plan that has been mindfully thought out and places limits as well 

as opportunity for development and progress.  I hope, in 20 years, we can look back and be proud of 

what Green Hills grew into and not regret the our development and growth decisions. 

 

Thank you Patrick for your willingness to work with Patricia and I to educate us on the issues associated 

with this decision.    I appreciate how hard you work everyday with the difficult and exciting issues of 

growth that face our city.   

 

Kevin and Gina Standefer 

1725 Hillmont Drive 

615-479-6446 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


